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OFFICER COMMISSIONING SEASON - VIRTUALLY! 
 
Congratulations ROTC Class of 2020 - Virtually of Course! 
By: CAPT Mike Barea, USN (Ret.) 
 

 
Despite COVID-19 restrictions and limi-
tations, literally shutting down University 
and High School campuses throughout 
the region, HRCMOAA continued to 
support the myriad of Spring award 
presentations and commissioning cere-
monies that normally occur this time of 

year. Assistant Director of Community Affairs and Board of Director CAPT 
Mike “Breeze” Barea, USN (Ret) personally visited respective University 
ROTC administration offices at Norfolk State University (NSU) and Old Do-
minion University (ODU) to hand deliver Spring Awards and Commission 
Ceremony Gold Bars and Congratulatory Letters that would be presented later 
on during virtual commission ceremonies. 
 
On Thursday May 7, 2020 the first in a series of virtual commission ceremo-
nies was initiated by the Hampton Roads Naval ROTC Unit headquartered at 
Old Dominion University (ODU). The virtual commission ceremony was 
broadcasted via ZOOM and YouTube for further review. The Hampton Roads 
NROTC Unit, commanded by Captain Michael C. Bratley, USN is a consorti-
um comprised of four universities; Old Dominion University (ODU), Norfolk 
State University (NSU), Regent University (RU) and Hampton University 
(HU). The Naval Service ROTC Unit commissioned 19 Ensigns in the Navy 
and 5 Second Lieutenants in the United States Marine Corps.  View the video 
later in the story or search Hampton Roads NROTC on YouTube. 
 
The Norfolk State University Army ROTC Spartan Battalion conducted their 
commission ceremony over a three day period. The Spartan Battalion is  
commanded by LTC Lisa M. Abel, AG and commissioned 6 Second Lieuten-
ants over these dates: Saturday May 9, 2020; Sunday May 10, 2020 and Mon-
day May 11, 2020. 
 

 

NEVER STOP 
 SERVING 

Hampton Roads Chapter, Military 
Officers Association of America SEE VIRTUAL CONTINUED ON PAGE 8 

mailto:hrcmoaa@cox.net
http://hrcmoaa.org
https://www.airforce.com/
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https://www.gocoastguard.com/
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https://www.facebook.com/Hampton-Roads-Chapter-Military-Officers-Association-of-America-209680182393995/
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President ’s Message 
 
Fellow Officers and Spouses, 

As we continue to experience the effects of the COVID-19 coronavirus, your chapter continues 
to put the health, safety and welfare of our chapter members at the top of our considerations in 
deciding about chapter events and activities.  We are still not planning any events in the near 
term given the ongoing uncertainty with the reopening of facilities in the Hampton Roads area 
and also the continuing restrictions on the size of gatherings.  We will keep you informed of any 
planned events via the newsletter and our website and we’ll resume our postcard invitations once 
the luncheons are able to be held and are back on the calendar.   
 
We held our May board meeting virtually using the Zoom meeting application.  The meeting 
was successful, and committee chairs provided updates on activities within their respective areas 
– most of which are occurring virtually, by phone and by videoconferencing.  Membership re-
mains a top priority and we are continuing to follow leads for new members and encourage any-
one who has let their membership lapse from 2019 or before to renew.  As we have temporarily 
suspended the print copy of our newsletter, you can no longer find your membership expiration 
on your address label.  If you don’t know when your current membership expires, you can go to 

the http://hrcmoaa.org/memdir.shtml  and look up your name to let you know when you are up for renewal.  If your membership 
expires at the end of this year, please consider renewing before 31 Dec 2020 to save us the expense of sending renewal notices. 

In my last message, I mentioned that we were looking for chapter members interested in helping with community affairs, legis-
lative affairs and newsletter/publicity.  Since publication of our last newsletter, we did get a few volunteers to help with our 
Leadership Awards and Gold Bar Commissioning Ceremonies at the local ROTC units we support.  Unfortunately, all of those 
ceremonies were held virtually due to the coronavirus so we were not able to participate in person.  Thanks to the planning and 
preparation by CDR John Uhrin and Captain Mike Barea, your chapter still played an important and notable role in those cere-
monies by providing medals, certificates and Gold Bars in advance of the virtual ceremonies.  We will still welcome chapter 
members’ assistance in the future when the ceremonies are once again conducted in a more traditional manner.   If you can help 
with presentations in the future, please contact either Captain Michael “Breeze” Barea, USN (Ret.) at Mi-
chael.Barea@gmail.com or via phone at 757-647-6876 or CDR John Uhrin, USN (Ret.) at juhrin3@verizon.net or via 

 SEE PRESIDENT CONTINUED ON PAGE 3 
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phone at  (757) 689-8988 .   They will provide a detailed descrip-
tion of what is required and how to do the presenting.  The attire 
for presenters is normally simply a coat and tie or suit, although 
you can wear your uniform if you so desire. 

The bulletin board feature recently added to our chapter website 
(www.hrcmoaa.org) is still there but not getting a lot of activity 
for obvious reasons.   Anything of interest to you can be posted to 
find other chapter members with similar interests.  You can find 
the bulletin board under “Activities Board” in the left hand col-
umn of quick links.  If you have questions or need help in how to 
use the board, contact our 2nd Vice President, Bob Armour, at 
bobpetraarmour@cox.net. 

I’d like to remind everyone again about our ID Card Renewal No-
tification program.  You can register the expiration of your ID 
card and the ID card for family members with Captain Jim Daniels 
on our chapter website.  You can find the link to register by click-
ing on the “About Our Chapter” link on the left hand side.  Once 
you click on “About Our Chapter”, you will see a drop down list-
ing on the left hand side that shows “ID Card Notification Pro-
gram” or you can just scroll to the bottom of the page.  This shows 
the information about the program.  Then there is a graphic link to 
a page where you can fill in information and it will be sent to Cap-
tain Daniels who keeps the data on when renewals are due.  There 
is a link to the registration form and you have to type in the code 
word shown on the page to jump to that form.  You can also con-
tact Captain Daniels via email at jakaoc@aol.com to register for 
your renewal notification.  There is a new address for making ID 

 

Reminder —Time to renew Chapter 
Dues 
 

If you haven’t renewed your dues for 2019, please remember 
that they expired on 31 December 2019. 
 
Dues for 2020 remain unchanged from last year: 
 
 $20.00 for Regular Members ($35 for 2-yr, $45 for 3-yr) 
 $10.00 for Surviving Spouse ($17 for 2-yr, $23 for 3-yr) 
 
Dues are payable by: 
 
 Completing and mailing the form on Page 11, with pay-

ment, or 
 Including payment with your February luncheon pay-

ment, or 
 Visiting the MOAA website 

 https://chapterdues.moaa.org/Membership.aspx 

PRESIDENT FROM PAGE 2 

SEE PRESIDENT CONTINUED ON PAGE 6 

http://www.hrcmoaa.org
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https://chapterdues.moaa.org/Membership.aspx
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SEE LEGISLATIVE CONTINUED ON PAGE 9 

Community Affairs - Hampton Roads Chapter ROTC Scholarship Fund 
CDR John Uhrin, USN (ret) 
 
This past year, several of your HRCMOAA board members met with Ms. Andrea Rand, the director of the MOAA 
Scholarship program to request some changes to how scholarships in our chapter name were being awarded.  As a re-
sult of our suggestions and input, the MOAA Scholarship Fund Board has agreed to make several important changes. 
Beginning with the 2020-2021 school year, the MOAA Scholarship Fund Board will give preference in awarding 
scholarships and grants to children with HRCMOAA chapter member parents.  While not guaranteed to go to the 
child of a chapter member, those children applying for MOAA scholarships with a parent who is a chapter member 
will receive favorable consideration and the review board will give preference in awarding scholarships to those chil-
dren. Regardless of whether the student’s parent is a chapter member or not, students selected for MOAA scholarships 
in the chapter name will always be from the area represented by our Hampton Roads Chapter. Below is the status of 
our chapter scholarship fund both for this year and overall for the 5-year goal. 

Thank you to all that have contributed and hope you will all continue to contribute in 2020 and beyond. The following 
is a breakdown of the chapter members who have contributed to the scholarship fund this year. New contributions are 
shown in blue. 

There are three ways of donating.  All donations are tax deductible since the MOAA Scholarship Fund is a qualified 
IRS 501(C)(3). 

 

As of 6/3/2020 

Total Goal $25,000 $12,168 49% 
Need by 

12/31/2022 
$12,832 

Annual Goal $5,000 $2,168 43% 
Need by 

12/31/2020 
$2,832 

2020 Contributions 

PLATINUM - $500 and above 

CDR Roberto S. Ortiz, USN (Ret.)          CAPT Douglas B. Williams, USN (Ret.) 

GOLD - $250 to $499 

 

SILVER - $100 to $249 

CAPT Derek T. Anderson, USN (Ret.) 

Bronze Under $100 

CAPT Joan Canter, USAF (FMR) 
CDR James M. Brunson, USN 

CAPT Cynthia B. Piccirilli, USN (Ret.) 

SEE SCHOLARSHIP CONTINUED ON PAGE 7 



 

June 2020 THE TRIBUTE Page 5 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS UPDATE 
CDR Linc Smith, USNR (Ret.), Chair HRCMOAA Legislative Affairs Committee 
 
Amidst the nationwide COVID 19 crisis, our chapter legislative affairs activity has remained steady. For Spring 2020, we have 
maintained close contact with our Virginia Delegation. This noted, there has been one significant difference in the nature of the 
contact: due to the Coronavirus pandemic, legislative affairs is being done virtually, versus in person. 
 
This update focuses on three legislative events. First, a Zoom Conference conducted with Congresswoman Elaine Luria (VA 02) 
in April. Second, telephone conference with the office of Congressman Rob Wittman (VA 01), in advocacy for the halt of mili-
tary medical cuts. Finally, our MOAA National Storming event, which has been underway since 1 May.  
 
ZOOM Conference with Congresswoman Elaine Luria (VA 02) 

 
On 29 April, I joined Congresswoman Elaine Luria (VA 02) 
and fellow Hampton Roads Service Organizations in a Zoom 
Conference. The focus of the Zoom conference was to advo-
cate support for H.R. 6573, purpose of which is, “to amend 
title 10, United States Code, to authorize the Secretary of 
Defense to temporarily waive cost-sharing amounts under 
the TRICARE pharmacy benefits program during certain 
declared emergencies.”  
 
Introduced by Congresswoman Lisa Blunt Rochester (D-DE-
At Large), the bill may be viewed at: H.R. 6573 Help Our 
Heroes Medicine Act of 2020 . Media present at the Zoom 
Conference included Defense trade press and WTKR-TV, 
News Channel 3, military reporter Mike Gooding.   
 
MOAA National has endorsed the bill, narrative for which 
may be seen at:: House Bill Would Provide Relief from TRI-
CARE Pharmacy Copays During COVID-19 Crisis.  
 

 
Congresswoman Luria’s press release regarding H.R. 6573 may be viewed at: H.R. 6573.  
 
Telecons with office of Congressman Rob Wittman (VA 01)  
 
In April, I conducted telecons with the office of Congressman Rob Wittman (VA 01), in order to advocate for the halt to reduc-
tion of military medical capacity.  As posted on the MOAA Homepage, “MOAA continued its work on the Hill to stop cuts to 
military medical capacity with an April 3 letter to House and Senate Armed Services Committee leadership. The letter urges a 
provision in the FY 2021 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) to stop medical billet reductions and end the downsizing 
of military treatment facilities (MTFs).” 
  
The halt to military medical capacity issue may be viewed at: Halt to Military Medical Capacity.  
 
MOAA National Storming 2020, May and June 2020 
 
Due to the COVID 19 crisis, the annual MOAA National Storming in DC, previously scheduled for 25 March, was cancelled. 
Instead, a virtual national MOAA storming is now underway, continuing the remainder of April and into June. 
  
To the MOAA website: “While the ongoing pandemic forced the cancellation of in-person events connected to Storming the Hill 
2020, MOAA will continue its advocacy mission with a Virtual Storm highlighting the need to protect the military health care 
benefit earned by millions of service members, past and present.” In the vein, the top two storming issues are:  
 
 
 
 
 
 

SEE LEGISLATIVE CONTINUED ON PAGE 11 

https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/6573/textq=%2525257B%25252522search%25252522:%25252522help+our+heroes+access+medicine%25252522%2525257D
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https://luria.house.gov/media/press-releases/congresswoman-elaine-luria-co-leads-bill-help-our-heroes-access-medicine
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card appointments on line that I ran across by accident a cou-
ple of weeks ago.  The new link is https://idco.dmdc.osd.mil/
idco/#/. 

In spite of the temporary cancellation of our luncheons and 
other in-person activities, we are continuing our scholarship 
fund drive this year.  Our chapter is committed to funding the 
HRC ROTC Scholarship Fund, which is managed under the 
MOAA Scholarship at MOAA headquarters. The scholarship 
fund supports qualified ROTC cadets in need with financial 
support in the form of grants and low interest loans.  Our goal 
is $25,000 over a 5-year program with annual goals of 
$5,000.  All donations are tax deductible since the MOAA 
Scholarship Fund is a qualified IRS 501(C)(3).   As a remind-
er, there are three ways of donating to the scholarship fund.  
These three ways can be found on PAGE 7 of this newsletter. 
 
And as always, please consider introducing potential eligible 
members to our chapter.  The best recruiters of new members 
are our current members and the best way to get a new mem-
ber is through a personal contact.  Dues are our primary source 
of income so maintaining and increasing membership is criti-
cal to sustaining our chapter and continuing to offer the lunch-
eons, newsletter and other benefits of chapter member-
ship.  We need your help to grow and sustain our membership 
numbers – especially during this time of restrictions on our 
ability to hold luncheons and other events for in person gather-
ings.     
 
Thank you for your support of our chapter.  We hope to be 
back on schedule with luncheons and networking events just as 
soon as it is safe to do so.  I look forward to seeing everyone 
again when that time comes. 
 
 
Never stop serving! 

Sincerely, Loren Heckelman 

PRESIDENT FROM PAGE 3 
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Military ID Card Notification 
Program  
 
This voluntary program is designed to 
help Chapter members and their 
dependent’s  to renew their ID cards in a 
timely fashion.  Once you and your  
dependents are enrolled,  you will be 
notified of your impending ID card 
expiration date in sufficient time for 
renewal prior to the expiration date. 
 
To enroll by mail:  make copies of the 
form below for each dependent and fill out 
the required information.  Mail to Military 
ID Card Notification Program, 
HRCMOAA,  PO Box 4612, Virginia 
Beach, VA 23454-0612. 
 
To enroll by email: visit our website, 
www.hrcmoaa.org and click on About Our 
Chapter and the ID Card Notification Pro-
gram link and follow the instructions. 
 
Note:  Over age 75 members, who are 
eligible uniform family members and 
survivors of deceased personnel are 
now eligible for Permanent Identifica-
tion Cards.  Apply within 90 days of 
expiration of current ID card. 

  
PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY---PLEASE USE A SEPARATE FORM FOR EACH INDIVIDUAL 

(Cut along dotted line) 
........................................................................................................................................................................................ 
 

Name: ___________________________ ID CARD EXPIRE___________________ 
 (Last, First, MI)                                                               (Day, Month, Year) 

 
STREET ADDRESS: __________________________________________________ 

 
CITY, STATE, ZIP: ___________________________________________________ 

 
TELEPHONE: ________________________E-MAIL_________________________ 

      (Include area code) 
ALTERNATE CONTACT: ______________________RELATIONSHIP_________ 

 
STREET ADDRESS: __________________________________________________ 

 
CITY, STATE, ZIP: ___________________________________________________ 

 
TELEPHONE: _____________________ __E-MAIL_________________________ 

                            (Include area code) 
Please notify me of my ID card expiration by: Tel: ___ E-Mail____ Mail____ 

 
Signature and Date________________________________________ 

DISCLAIMER  The MOAA Newsletter is published bi-monthly by the Hampton Roads Chapter, Military Officers Association of America, 
P.O. Box 4612, Virginia Beach, VA 23454-0612 and is intended primarily for distribution to, and non-commercial use by, members and 
associates   of   the   Chapter   and   MOAA.  Editor: LCDR Aaron Zielinski, USN (Former).  Telephone 618-6945 and e-mail: 
hrcmoaa@gmail.com.  Permission for reproduction of locally-generated articles is hereby granted, with appropriate credit, to other MOAA 
chapters, or publications serving the military community,  active, reserve, or retired. 

 

The first way is for members to submit their donations online by utilizing 
the following website URL (Although the chapter is not an input on that 
page, MOAA will credit the contribution to the chapter utilizing your 
name and address):  https://ebiz.moaa.org/PersonifyEbusiness/
Default.aspx?TabId=171 

The second way is to submit a check, made out to the MOAA Scholar-
ship Fund and mail it to:  

MOAA Scholarship Fund  
PO Box 1824  
Merrifield, VA 22116-9917 

Note on your check that it is for the Hampton Roads Chapter ROTC 
Scholarship Fund. MOAA will continue to send receipts. 

A third way is to contribute directly from bequests, wills, trusts, or 
IRA’s.  The fund tax identification number is 54-1659039. By contrib-
uting from the Required Minimum Distribution (RMD) of a qualified 
IRA, the taxable IRA income can be reduced by the amount of the contri-
bution.  The contribution check must be marked as a charitable contribu-
tion. With the change in the tax laws last year, some of our members have 
found this method to be beneficial. For additional detail, it would be best 
to contact your IRA fund manager for specifics relating to your IRA. 

SCHOLARSHIP FROM PAGE 4 
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Two students per day were individually commissioned. These ceremonies were broadcast on GOTO MEETING and were later 
placed on YouTube for further viewing.  Click the link to visit the Norfolk State Army ROTC YouTube page and watch the 
commissioning ceremonies.  If reading a hard copy newsletter,  google Norfolk State Army ROTC YouTube to find the page on 
the internet. 
 
The Old Dominion University Army ROTC Monarch Battalion conducted their commission ceremony on Saturday May 16, 
2020. The virtual commission ceremony was broadcasted via ZOOM and You Tube for further review. The Monarch Battalion 
is commanded by LTC Camala L. Coats, MI and commissioned 18 Second Lieutenants. Sadly one student will be posthumously 
commissioned as a Second Lieutenant. See below for the video.  If reading a hard copy newsletter, search ODU Army ROTC 
from the search bar at YouTube. 
 
In each of the virtual commission ceremonies HRCMOAA was individually recognized and mentioned for their continued sup-
port and in its recognition efforts to deserving students through various awards, medals and congratulatory letters individually 
signed by the President of the Hampton Roads Chapter Military Officers Association of America. Over the course of these virtu-
al commission ceremonies a total of 48 students were developed morally, mentally, physically and were imbued with the highest 
ideals of duty, honor, and loyalty in order to commission college graduates as military officers who possess a basic professional 
background, are motivated toward careers in the military, and have a potential for future development in mind and character so 
as to assume the highest responsibilities of command, citizenship and government. HRCMOAA is proud to actively participate 
in these ceremonies and witness a number of our country's youth take the oath to defend the Constitution and put service above 
self. 
 

 
 
 

VIRTUAL FROM PAGE 1 

Click above to view the Norfolk State University Army 
ROTC Cadre Congratulations Video on YouTube 

Click above to view the Old Dominion University Army 
ROTC Commissioning Video on YouTube 

Click above to view the Hampton Roads Naval ROTC 
Spring 2020 Commissioning Video on YouTube 

Click above to view the Norfolk State University ROTC 
Spring 2020 Commissioning Videos on YouTube 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UChglFs7PT8Px34z90NcgFFw/videos
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-3uIy6XVXzg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-3uIy6XVXzg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-3uIy6XVXzg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bb_L2e5uqTQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bb_L2e5uqTQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bb_L2e5uqTQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x9mSmzx52as
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x9mSmzx52as
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x9mSmzx52as
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UChglFs7PT8Px34z90NcgFFw/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UChglFs7PT8Px34z90NcgFFw/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UChglFs7PT8Px34z90NcgFFw/videos
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Dear members of the Hampton Roads Chapter of MOAA, 
In consideration of the ongoing issues with COVID-19 
coronavirus, and wanting to ensure we employ every cau-
tion to protect the health and welfare of our chapter mem-
bership, all Hampton Roads Chapter of MOAA events 
scheduled in the near term have been cancelled.  Addi-
tionally, we will not schedule any events until the con-
cerns regarding COVID-19 in our local area have subsid-
ed.  We do not want to put any of our members at risk.  
If you have any questions at all regarding this message or 
any of our chapter events, please feel free to contact 
HRCMOAA Chapter President, CAPT Loren Heckelman, 
USN (ret) directly at Loren.Heckelman@cox.net or via 
phone at 757-646-6448. 
 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
 
Events that have been rescheduled/cancelled/TBD: 
 
August Luncheon (8/21) - Legislative Speaker; Atlantic 
Shores, VA Beach.   
 
September Luncheon (9/18) - General Officer from the 
Army’s Training & Doctrine Command; Atlantic Shores, 
VA Beach. 
 
Old Dominion Honor Flight Mission #2 (10/10) - has 
been rescheduled for Saturday October 10, 2020  
 
October Luncheon (10/23) - TRICARE/Dental Benefits; 
Atlantic Shores, VA Beach.   
 
November Luncheon (11/20) - Toys for Tots w/ USMC 
Speaker and ROTC; Atlantic Shores, VA Beach. 

2020 

mailto:Loren.Heckelman@cox.net
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Click on the above form to renew online (or print and mail) 

 
 

 
1. Thanking Congress for passage of the elimination of the SBP-DIC Offset “Widows Tax”. 
2. Halting Cuts to military medical capacity.  
 
All in our chapter are welcome to join MOAA virtual storming 2020, details of which may be viewed at: MOAA Virtual Storm-
ing 2020. 
 
Closing  
 
In closing, a reminder that the MOAA Online action center is located at: MOAA Take Action : http://takeaction.moaa.org.    
 
There are three primary sections to the action center:  

 take action 

 contact your representatives 

 key bills 
 
The MOAA legislative action center remains a safe manner for all members of our chapter to make their voice heard with our 
Virginia Delegation. As we continue into 2020, thank you for your support of our Chapter Legislative Affairs program.   

LEGISLATIVE FROM PAGE 5 

http://hrcmoaa.org/join.shtml
http://takeaction.moaa.org/
http://hrcmoaa.org/join.shtml
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Bonus Content - Electronic Newsletter Only 
 
 

Hampton Roads Naval ROTC Thank You 
CAPT Mike Barea, USN (Ret.) 
 
Our chapter continues to support local ROTC units.  Below is a thank you letter we received from HRNOTC acknowledging 
HRCMOAA’s continued support in commission ceremonies.  
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West Point - The U.S. Military Academy Class of 2020 Graduation 
Shared by CAPT Loren Heckelman, USN (Ret.) 
 
The U.S. Military Academy at West Point held its graduation and commissioning ceremony for the Class of 2020 on The Plain 
in West Point, New York, June 13, 2020. This year, 1,113 cadets graduated. Among them were 12 international cadets. The 
class includes 229 women, 132 African-Americans, 103 Asian/Pacific Islanders, 102 Hispanics and 10 Native Americans. There 
are 143 members who attended the U.S. Military Academy Preparatory School (125 men and 18 women). There are 59 class 
members who are prior service, eight of those are combat veterans. In attendance were commencement speaker President Don-
ald J. Trump, Secretary of the Army Ryan D. McCarthy and Chief of Staff of the Army Gen. James C. McConville.  
 

Click on the picture below to watch the graduation and commissioning ceremony. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fLJ0M1cU9r4
https://youtu.be/fLJ0M1cU9r4
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78th Anniversary of the Battle of Midway 
Shared by CDR Bob Armour, USN (Ret.) 

SEE MIDWAY CONTINUED ON PAGE 15 
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MIDWAY FROM PAGE 14 
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MOAA Magazine Features One of Our Own 
 
CDR Linc Smith, USNR (Ret.) is pictured below as featured in the June edition of MOAA Magazine.  Turn to page 92 of your 
magazine or visit the electronic version at:  https://www.qgdigitalpublishing.com/publication/?i=659993&ver=html5&p=94  

https://www.qgdigitalpublishing.com/publication/?i=659993&ver=html5&p=94
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Surviving Spouse Corner:  The Benefits of a Canine Companion 
By Georgie Suitor, Surviving Spouse Advisory Council member  

 
“For me, a house or an apartment becomes a home when you add one set of 
four legs, a happy tail, and that indescribable measure of love we call a dog," 
said Roger Caras, president emeritus of the American Society for the Preven-
tion of Cruelty to Animals. 
  
I couldn’t agree more. Dogs truly are loving, protective, understanding canine 
members of our families. Science tells us dogs feel our moods and bring com-
fort when needed, as well as great amounts of humor and wonder. 
  

For seriously wounded members of the military, a dedicated companion dog can help with the healing and recovery process. 
Because each of these specially trained canines is able to read human body language, there is a dedication to meeting physical 
and emotional needs, while forming trusted relationships and achieving a sense of human independence. 
  
As a strong advocate of rescued pet adoption, for the past three years, I have had the joy of having Shih Tzu rescue brother and 
sister, Tye and Sadie, as members of my family. While sheltering in place during the COVID-19 pandemic, Tye and Sadie have 
kept me active with four walks a day and laughing, and I think they are quite happy to have me at home — most of the time. 
 
Written content courtesy of MOAA:  https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/surviving-
spouse-corner-the-benefits-of-a-canine-companion/  
 
Photo by Bread and Butter Productions via Getty Images  
 
 

Click below on the picture to go to Surviving Spouse Resources on the MOAA Website 

https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/surviving-spouse-corner-the-benefits-of-a-canine-companion/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/surviving-spouse-corner-the-benefits-of-a-canine-companion/
https://www.moaa.org/content/topic-and-landing-pages/i-am-a-surviving-spouse/
https://www.moaa.org/content/topic-and-landing-pages/i-am-a-surviving-spouse/
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Blue Angels and Thunderbirds 
Shared by CAPT Loren Heckelman, USN (Ret.) 
 
Click on the video screen shots below to watch some awesome military aviation.  The first video is of the Navy’s flight demon-
stration squadron.  The second video is of the Blue Angels and Thunderbirds flying together over New York City. 

U.S. Navy’s Blue Angels flying over Downtown 
Detroit during “American Strong” flyover tour. 

Blue Angels and Thunderbirds fly together 
over New York City. 

https://youtu.be/lwHpZZKI2fY
https://youtu.be/lwHpZZKI2fY
https://youtu.be/lwHpZZKI2fY
https://youtu.be/1JESy0CnYPw
https://youtu.be/1JESy0CnYPw
https://youtu.be/1JESy0CnYPw
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MEMBERSHIP ALERT 
If the date on your mailing label shows 2019, your dues 
expired in December 2019.  Please complete the member-
ship renewal form on page 11.  You may contact COL 
Larry King, USMC-Ret. at 650-1086, Membership Chair.  
Rather than recycling your newsletter, please consider 
sharing your copy with a prospective member. 


